
 

 

Voluntary Contributions and  
Charges 2025 

PRIMARY 

 

Payment Options: Please note that a progressive payment option, where “contributions”, “charges” and 
“additional requests” can be paid over time, is able to be negotiated with the Principal or Manager Corporate 
Services. 

Dear Parents, 

It is a requirement to provide these charges two months before the start of the new school year. 

Voluntary contributions are spent on resources and materials used in the classroom and allow 
school funds to be spent on additional programs and school improvement, to enhance your child’s 
learning.  

Thank you for your contribution to your child’s learning at Boddington District High School. 

Mrs Danielle Roache 
Principal 

Please do not pay until next year, 2025 
VOLUNTARY CONTRIBUTIONS Amount 

In accordance with the Department of Education “Contributions, 
Charges and Fees Policy September 2001”, schools can request 
up to a maximum contribution of $60.00 for each student in 
Kindergarten to Year 6.  A contribution is “voluntary” and the 
funds are used towards the cost of materials, services and 
facilities used by students in the educational program. 
 

Contributions at this school contribute towards: 

• Classroom stationery 

• Classroom resources, eg: dictionaries, reading books, 
mathematics, science equipment and art supplies 

• Specialist areas such as Health & Physical Education, 
Technology and Enterprise and The Arts materials 

• Photocopying for class work 
 

The School Board has approved the level of contributions. 
Contribution per child  

 
 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 

 

  
 
 

 
 

TOTAL      $60.00 

ADDITIONAL REQUESTS 
The following requests are voluntary and have also been approved by the School Board.  It would 
be appreciated if payment can be made along with the above contribution 

P & C Contribution 
This amount will contribute to the work of the Parents and Citizens Association in 
support of enhancing the learning environment for all students.                      

THIS IS A YEARLY CONTRIBUTION PER FAMILY 
$40.00 

 

Library Fund 
This amount will contribute to the cost of purchasing library books and library 
services provided to students.                                                                                                 
TOTAL 

 
@ $5.00 per 

student 

$5.00 

Personal Items 
These items (as per the booklist) have been approved by the School Board as 
being required by students for personal use in the educational program provided 
by the school.  The items can be purchased through the suggested suppliers or a 
supplier of your own choice.  Please refer to the booklist for each year level.   
 

$Varies 
 

TOTAL VOLUNTARY CONTRIBUTION REQUESTED Minimum $105.00 



CHARGES FOR OPTIONAL ACTIVITIES THROUGHOUT THE YEAR 

Charges apply for the provision of extra cost optional activities that are part of an educational 
program and which “contributions” do not cover.  All activities outlined below are optional and if no 
payment is received, an alternative educational activity will be provided for your child. 
 

The School Board has approved all 2023 extra cost optional activities.  The estimated costs provided 
are at an upper limit and will not exceed the amount shown.  If a particular event does not transpire 
within the school year, no charges for that event will apply.   
 

Please Note: 
Payment for the following charges is not required at the time of finalising payment of the “voluntary 
contributions on the previous page.  Where staff arrange extra cost optional activities, payment will 
be requested immediately prior to that happening. 

Excursions and Incursions 
All classes may attend at least one or more excursions or incursions per year.  Costs are based upon 
travel to the metropolitan area, admittance to a typical venue or the cost of a typical incursion.  
Fundraising may reduce the cost to those attending. 

Maximum cost per student $100.00 

Student Council Leadership Activities 
For students elected to the Student Council, Leadership Activities are arranged during the year. 

Maximum cost per student $60.00 

Year 6 Transition Activities 
Year 6 students will participate in overnight excursion and celebratory dinner.                         $200.00 

Year 6 Completion T-shirt $40.00 

Maximum cost per student $240.00 

Year 5 & 6 Primary Extension And Challenge Excursions 
Year 5 & 6 students attending Primary Extension and Academic Challenge 
(PEAC) classes in Narrogin may attend excursions. 
Transporting to and from Narrogin is the responsibility of parents. 

 
 
 

$80.00 

Student Printing – Black & White .10c per sheet 

Student Printing – Colour .20c per sheet 

 
Refund of Contributions and Charges:   
If a student transfers to another school, arrangements will be made to forward a pro-rata portion of their 
“contributions” to their new school.  Alternatively, a refund can be arranged.  This amount is set by Department of 
Education. 
 

 


